
TOWN OF MARLBORO 
DEVELOPMENT REVIEW BOARD MEETING 

Tuesday December 20, 2016 
 

Attendance: DRB Members: Steven John; Chair, Gail MacArthur, Jean Boardman, Bennett 
Grout; Alternate, Julia von Ranson; DRB Administrative Assistant, Mary Sargent; Zoning 
Administrator. Also present was Dan Cotter. 
 
Call to Order: The meeting came to order at 7:09 PM. 
 
The board voted to elect Steven John Chair of the Development Review Board. 
 
The DRB reconvened the hearing for application 16-23 CH from Marlboro College to convert an 
existing residential building to office use. Dan Cotter presented additional supporting documents 
addressing the concerns of the DRB as outlined in an informational letter dated November 20, 
2016. Discussion ensued regarding the timeline and order of state wastewater permit approval 
and town permit approval. 
 
Hearing 16-23 CH was adjourned at 7:35 PM 
 
The board entered executive session at 7:35 PM to discuss a decision on application 16-23 CH. 
 
The board exited executive session at 8:00 PM. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Julia von Ranson, Development Review Board Administrative Assistant 
 


